
The "Friends of the Observatory" organises diverse 
activities, such as tours, seminars, and volunteer 

opportunities during the Open Day of the Observatory and 
other relevant events, to pass on meteorological knowledge 
and raise public awareness of weather and climate change.

The Observatory's Dragon Boat Team "Sky Dragon" was established in 2015. This year, "Friends of 
the Observatory” joined the team's training sessions. After taking part in the Cheung Chau Dragon 
Boat Race in June, the team participated in Vigor 2016 Mini Dragon Boat Races, held in Sai Kung 
on 18 September. With more than 2,000 participants cheering from a large crowd of onlookers on a 
sunny day, the race was bustling with noise and excitement. 

The fun in dragon boat racing lies in the team spirit, from the drummer at the front to the helmsman at 
the back with the paddlers working in unison and harmony in between. We hope that the "Friends of 
the Observatory" and the "Sky Dragon" will continue the partnership in the coming years to share the 
joy in dragon boat racing.

Meteorological Day Camp – celebration of 15th anniversary 
of "Friends of the Observatory"

Voluntary docents from "Friends of the Observatory" 
have been guiding the "Guided Tour of the Hong Kong 

Observatory" since October 2004.

The 10th anniversary celebration of 
"Friends of the Observatory"

Friends of the Observatory linking up with Sky Dragon
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